Ohio Chapter, Association for Accounting Administration
September 22, 2000 M eeting

The September 2000 meeting of the Ohio Chapter, Association for Accounting
Administration was held at the OSCPA Executive Office in Dublin, Ohio on September
22, 2000.

The following members were in attendance:

Tammy Boring Snyder, Freeland & Co. Lancaster, OH
Amy Dawson Bond, Sippola, DeJoy & Co. Willoughby Hills, OH
Jim Fahey Brott, Mardis & Co., CPAs Akron, OH
Candi Haas Payne, Hammersmith, Nickles & Co. Norwalk, OH
John Jackson Battelle & Battelle, LLP Dayton, OH
Curt Pederson Brady, Ware & Schoenfeld Dayton, OH
Patti Miller Harr & Scherer, CPAS, Inc. Circleville, OH
Mary Mungin Shoemaker Gaffney & Co. Cincinnati, OH
Sally Siferd Pry CPA Services, Inc. Findlay, OH
Kim Tanner Whitcomb & Hess, Inc. Ashland, OH
Mike Tinkey Holbrook & Manter, LLP Marion, OH
Barb Walker Barnes, Dennig & Co., Ltd. Cincinnati, OH
Presentation

Allen Zink of Right Management Consultants presented a program entitled "Recruiting
and Staffing on the Internet.”

Business M egting

John informed the group that Jo Kulais no longer with her firm, and thus will not be able
to complete the year as Vice President for our group. Candi Haas volunteered to take
over the position of Vice President for the remainder of the term.

Minutes of the previous meeting were approved, as was the Treasurer's report.

Old Business

» Jim Fahey has set up the chapter website, and he reviewed the contents of the website
for everyone. It was suggested that we link our website to some of the sites
mentioned by our speaker today. Jim also asked everyone in the group to give him
ideas for other things they would like to see on our website.



Sally reported that our speaker at the next meeting will be Norbert (Nobby)
Lewandowski. Sally read alist of possible topics that Nobby could speak about, and
it was agreed that we would like to hear about the topic "All Partners Are Not Created
Equal.”

New Business

John reported that he recently participated in a salary survey, and when he gets the
results back, he will share those with everyone. He also said CPA Personnel Report
will be doing asalary survey in February, and if anyone would like to see anything
specific addressed on that survey, they should let John know, and he will pass the
information along to them.

Firm Administrators can now be affiliate members of the OSCPA. Applications for
this affiliate membership were distributed to everyone present. Anyonewhois
interested should complete and return the application to the OSCPA.

Next M eeting

The next meeting will be held on Friday, November 17, 2000 at the OSCPA officein
Dublin.



